[image: image1.jpg]€ IEEE



 


IEEE Region 8
October, 10th-11th 2009
93nd Committee Meeting
Lisbon


IEEE R8 VCF Preliminary Report Year 2009
Christine NORA, R8 VCF Coordinator
VCF 2009 First Results

In 2008, the job of the VCF Coordinator was quite simple. 
This was not the case this year and it is not finished. We may give only the first results, so this is a preliminary report for 2009.
Up to now we received 32 requests for travel grants, mainly for Eurocon in Sant Petersburg, Africon, and IDAACS in Tende Italy. 
We received also 3 requests for All Magazine Package and 2 for other projects.
This year the amount of the VCF fund is only 12500 USD. 

Up to now, the full amount is spent or engaged and I still receive new requests.

In August I exchanged some e-mails with the Director and the Treasurer of Region8 to find the best way to spend the remaining and if we could wait for more funding. This was not the case.
The requests which were agreed came from:

· Morocco 1
· Romania 1

· Tunisia 3

· Ukraine 5 

· Serbia 1

· Siberia 1

· South Africa for Uganda 1

· Iran 1
· Turkey 1

For Eurocon, we agreed to 6 grants for more than 4200 USD.
We had a problem with IDAACS, we received 7 requests. We agreed to an amount and the Section prefers to share it between 3 members in decreasing the cost of each grant.

For All Magazine Package, we agreed to 1 for Bulgaria. 
Another request was irrelevant because the Section Chair did think that it was too early, maybe later on. The last one was received only in mid September and will have to way until next year.
The new Report Template seems to be more accurate. I may send a summary of what I received to the organizers of the conferences, but only by the end of the year because I still did not receive the last ones for the conferences which were held in September.
The Problem
In fact this year the main problem was the lack of funding. This seems to come mainly from the changes in the MGA System, maybe also from the financial crisis.

Anyway to help students, graduate students or young assistant professors to attend some conferences is very important and useful.

We have to do some marketing to arise this Fund. 
This may be done by different ways:

· papers in R8 News,

· on the R8 Web
· with the developing of new memberships…
